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A quarterly publication for our residents and their families, our employees, volunteers, friends and contributors 

Happy 35th! 



A Word From Admissions and Marketing 

Care Communications 

The assisted living resident’s door decorations are beginning to look like the spirit of the holidays!  

Please send me your email address. I would love to add you to our newsletter list. Please send me 

your email address. Also, our Activity Director will send you photos of your loved one in activities. 

If you have a neighbor, friend, family, or church member who may need our services, call or email 

me. 

 

Please let me know if your church would like for me to speak at their group. Also, if you are a 

member of a civic organization, please ask them to call or email me. They can call or email at:   

336-610-1214 or admissions@cross-road.org . 

Janet Harllee 

 “Anniversary Time” 

This time of year is always a busy time at Cross Road Retirement Community.  Our fiscal year ends 

on September 30th and the new fiscal year began on October 01st.   We had a good year of operations 

despite some challenges in the first few months. 

 

We celebrated a great milestone in the history of Cross Road Retirement Community on Saturday, 

October 20, 2018 for our 35th Anniversary.  We had a good number of visitors along with our resi-

dents, family members, and staff that enjoyed a “Country Hoedown” with a BBQ lunch, square 

dancers, and more.  Our first resident was admitted on October 17, 1983 and at that time the main 

assisted living building was the only building on campus.  I joined Cross Road as Executive Director 

in September, 1986 and served for 21 years and 4 months before leaving for other opportunities.  I 

returned in August, 2015 and have now served this ministry for nearly 25 years.  I am thankful for 

the growth and progress made over those years and look forward to seeing new progress over the next few years.  

The Courier-Tribune did a nice article in the paper regarding our 35th Anniversary and the Asheboro Magazine pro-

vided a feature article that provided a lot of information & photos about our 35th Anniversary.  I would recommend 

that you look up these articles for more information about our history. 

 

Currently our highest demand for services is for more independent living accommodations with a good number of 

people on our waiting list.  In response to that demand we have recently hired Steve Garner as our Director of 

Building Projects.  The Board of Directors has approved the construction of 16 more one & two bedroom apart-

ments that are presently in the beginning stages of development.  Steve Garner will also address some of the up-

dates and renovations in our current buildings along with other improvements around our campus. 

I feel good about the future of Cross Road Retirement Community and hope you feel the same  excitement. 

 

Thank you for your confidence and continued support.  Your comments and suggestions are always welcome! 

In the village we are getting ready for the holidays.  Our campus is beautifully decorated for the 

fall.  We are moving our village residents plants into the greenhouse to protect them through 

the winter. 

 

For  information on our one and two bedroom apartments and villas,  you can contact me at                  

336-318-1847 or email to dvs@cross-road.org. 

Betty Page 

Steve Rumbley 

Executive Director 

mailto:admissions@cross-road.org


Employee Corner 

Employee of the Month 

Happy Birthday 

Village Residents 

November 
12  Ruth DeLeeuw 

16  Vincent Shustack 

20 Darrell Lewis 

22  Mary Edythe Parks 

23  Jean McFate 

24  Jane Strother 

27  Evelyn Hames 

27 Doris Evans 

28  Pat Smith 

30 Tom Lewis 

 

December 
3  Roger Strider 

6 Ronald Cain 

7  Brenda Floyd 

19  William Holloway 

20  Juanita Hall 

25 Ruth Emery 

 

January 
1  Jack Zombeck 

6  Rebecca Chapman 

9  Dottie Watson 

15 Alice Holloway 

21  Ann Lambert 

22  Brad Brown 

23 Susan Parker 

27  Farris Albright 

31  Hazel McCollum 

31 Carl Stout 

 

Main Center 

November 
2  Steve Seaboch 

9  Billy Horton 

23  Nolan Auman 

 

December 
3  Clarence Harrelson 

3 Ella Schramm 

11  Reva Smallwood 

26 Bryce Peck 

29  Dennis Layne 

31  Phyllis Davis 

31 Nancy Moore 
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Reva Smallwood 

Dan Vernon 

Howard Britt 

Kathleen Whatley 

Roger Woodell 

Helen Reynolds 

Brenda Hammer 

Main and Memory Care Centers 

Tub & Anne Lambert 

Lenora Shaw 

Max & Glenda Skinner 

July   Hillary Evans 

 

August   Celine Lassiter 

 

September  Ashley Webster   

Welcome New Employees 

Welcome New Residents 

Nursing Staff—Josh Laton, Kristen Lowe, Stephanie Gomez, 

Dawn Taylor, Audrey Taylor, 
 

Dietary—Jessica Evans, Elly Ramirez, Lisa Davies, Carolyn 

Everhart, Kim Alexamder, Shannon Cushman, Wendy Toruno, 

Lisa Ballard, Evelin Delgado, Darlene Satterfield 
 

Housekeeping—Haley Osborne, 

 

Laundry—Debra Evans 

 

Construction—Steve Garner 

January 
11  Faye Freeman 

24 Kitty Smith 

 

Memory Care 

November 
26 Sue Spivey 

 

December 
1  Roy Bomberger 

17 Barbara Gallimore 

 

January 
4 Bernice Jones 

6  Bonnie Bouldin 

8 Rachel Sutton 

10  Eva Skeen 

13 Howard Swink 

21  Brenda Hammer 

31  Judy Fox 

 

 

 

Barbara Peters 

Melda Goldfinch 

Judith Brookshire 

Jack Sutton 

Bill  Haney 

Lissie Everhart 

Judy Strickland 

Vadis Shaw 

Martha Callicutt 

James Biggers 

Albert Freeman 

Bobby Coley 

Village Apartments 

Elizabeth Brady 

Mary Ann Atkins 

Sue Jarrett 

Mary McNabb 

Lula Mae Bowman 

Dianne Wright 

Helen Stamatas 

Jackie & Lucy Landon 



Main Center Activities 
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Susanne Allen 

Going out to eat, thanking the firemen, Elvis and Trick or Treating are all great fall actitivies. 



Memory Care  Activities 
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Karen Kidd 

Care Communications 

Happy FALL Y’all!!  The Residents and I are so excited to welcome a new season…. 

We look forward to  taking “Leaf Looking Trips” and making Fall crafts inspired by the 

beautiful colors in nature. Tasting seasonal favorites like Hot Apple Cider and  Pumpkin Pie 

is always a treat for us! 

 

We invite you to come by and join us for any of our many activities!  If you have a talent 

or activity idea that you would like to share with our Residents, please call Karen at 

(336) 610-1206.  We look forward to seeing you here in the Memory Care Center! 

Alzheimer's Support Group 

Questions?  Call Mamie 

Byrd at 336-629-7811  



Activities From Our Independent Living Apartments 
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Susanne Allen 

Care Communications 
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A Thought from the Chaplain 
 

For unto us a Child is born, 

Unto us a Son is given; 

And the government will be upon His shoulder. 

And His name will be called 

 Wonderful, Counselor, Mighty God, 

Everlasting Father, Prince of Peace. 

The prophet Isaiah sees something in a vision.  One day, there will be a son born on planet earth and He will 

come from King David’s throne.  This Son will have four names.  One of these is “Eternal Father.”  The word in 

Hebrew is Abiad, a combination of Abi (Father) and ad (Eternity).  What Isaiah foresaw was the coming of Je-

sus, who was not only to be Israel’s Messiah, but also the Savior of the World.  Jesus, as the Father’s Son, would 

be so close to the Father’s heart that He would be able to say to His followers, “If you’ve seen me, you’ve seen 

the Father.” Jesus is the complete and infallible revelation of the Father of Eternity.  He is the Amazing Coun-

selor, Mighty God, and Prince of Peace too.  The baby who will be born in a manger is accordingly an eternal 

being.  In Bethlehem, the infinite will become an infant! 

 

Please Pray with me. 

Thank You, Jesus, for stepping down from Heaven and  

Revealing the Father of Eternity.  Help me to enjoy the 

Wholeness of Your love.  In Your name.  Amen 

 

Bernie Raymond 

Chaplain 

Volunteers Needed 

 

We will be holding our annual staff Christmas Party on  

Tuesday, December 11th at 6:00 pm.  We are in need of  

volunteers to visit with residents and monitor the halls. Staff 

will be in the building at all times.  If you would be interested 

in helping us out, please call Mamie at 336-629-7811 



BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Randy Tedder, Board President, Johnny  

Henderson, Gentry Smith, Debbie Maness,  Susan 

West, Pam Regan, Annette Bean, Kermit Williamson, 

Chad Ross, Tony Cole, Larry Hilliard (Director 

Emeritus) 

 

MANAGEMENT TEAM 

Steve Rumbley, Executive Director, Janet Harllee, 

Director of Admissions & Marketing, Joyce Rife, 

Memory Care Resident Care Director,  Kristin 

Jones, DON, LeAnn Schatz, Resident Care Director,  

Jeanne Auge, Human Resources Director, Betty 

Page, Director of Independent Living,  Susanne  

Allen, Activity / Volunteer Director,  Susan Cagle, 

Director of Finance, Evelyn Greene, Director of  

Housekeeping & Laundry,  Bill Page, Maintenance 

Director,  Bernie Raymond, Chaplain,  Brad Lowe,  

Director of Food Services, Helen Thornburg,   

Associate Director of Food Services, Steve Garner 

Director of Special Projects 

Care Communications 

1302 Old Cox Rd 

Asheboro, NC  27205 

336-629-7811 

 

Ways You Can Help 

Cross Road on the Web 

Visit us at: www.cross-road.org 

If you would like to contribute or donate in honor or memory, please send your contribution to:  

Cross Road Retirement Community  

1302 Old Cox Rd  

Asheboro, NC 27205  

Attn: Finance Department  

Please specify if you would like this to go to a specific area such as:  

Dream Makers  

Memory Care 

Main Center  

Tree of Life 

Walk of Honor (name on brick $100)  

Pet Fund  

Resident or Employee Benevolent Fund  

Friends of the Community (resident’s name on plaque in front entrance)  

Please remember, any contribution to CRRC is tax deductible.  

 


